
Baptism: Call the Parish Office as early as possible to make arrangements. A Baptism Preparation Class is required for first time parents. 

Reconciliation: Wednesday from 5:00 pm to 6:00 pm and Saturday from 3:30 p.m. to 4:45 p.m., and by appointment.  

Communion Calls: Call the Parish Office if you wish Holy Communion brought to a member of your family. 

Marriage: Call the Parish Office at least 6 months before the anticipated date of the wedding. 

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (R.C.I.A.): Email Charles Burk at burkce53@gmail.com to learn about the Catholic faith. 

Rite of Christian Initiation of Children & Youth (R.C.I.C.), Reconciliation & First Communion: Beth Supple, Coordinator of  

Sacramental Preparation at firstsacraments@hfccmail.org. 

Perpetual Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament in the Oratory: For information, email Cindy Daily at cindy.daily@verizon.net. 

Rosary: Saturday at 4:30 p.m. & Wednesday at 5:00 p.m. in the Church. Monday at 6:30 p.m. in the Chapel. 

Prayer Network: To have prayers said for a special intention, call Chuck & Sally Miller at 410-798-4884. 

 
GET THE MYPARISH APP on your phone/tablet through the App Store or Google Play Store. Search for Holy Family-Davidsonville. 
https://www.facebook.com/Holy-Family-Catholic-Church-Davidsonville-Maryland 

HOLY FAMILY CATHOLIC CHURCH 
826 West Central Ave.         Davidsonville, Maryland 21035 

 

Parish Mission 
“Engaged in Christ, Engaged with Each Other, Engaged in our Community” 

For a complete list of staff emails and ministries, visit our website at www.holyfamilychurch.com 
Bulletin Deadline:  Monday at  8:00 a.m. 

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES FOR CATHOLIC PARISHES IN SOUTH ANNE ARUNDEL COUNTY 
 

Holy Family 
Daily Mass: Tuesday, Wednesday,  Thursday, Friday: 9:00a.m. (Church) 

Weekend Summer Mass Schedule : Saturday: 5:00pm, Sunday: 8:30am and 10:30am (Church) 

Our Lady  of  Perpetual  Help,  Edgewater  .  .  .  .  . 4 4 3 -2 0 3 -1 0 0 2 
Saturday: 4:00p.m.   Sunday: 10:00a.m. 1:30p.m. (Spanish) 

Wednesday & Friday: 9:00a.m. 

Our Lady of  Sorrows , Owensville  .  .  .  .  .  . 4 1 0 -8 6 7 -2 0 5 9 
Saturday: 4:30p.m.       Sunday: 8:00a.m. & 10:30a.m. 

 Tuesday & Thursday: 9:00a.m. 

Directors of Youth Ministry: (ext.85)………...…….  
Director of Music Ministry (ext. 36)………………… Ron Brown 
Hall Manager/Building Operations (ext. 27)..…..Louisa Woolery 
“Virtus” (Stand) Coordinator 
 
Office of Religious Education 410-798-5680 
Director (ext. 30)……………………………………..Dodie Seppi 
Office Assistant (ext. 62)…………………...…..….. Lisa Delgado 
Coordinator of Sacramental Prep.(ext. 29) ………..Beth Supple 
 
School of the Incarnation (PreK-8) ........................... 410-519-2285 
www.schooloftheincarnation.org 
 

Parish Office (Washington line) ................................301-261-7399 
                        (Baltimore line) ...................................410-269-0586 
FAX .............................................................................410-798-5315 
 
Office Hours: Mon.-Thurs. 8:30a.m.-4:30p.m; Friday 8:30a.m.- Noon 
 
Pastor (ext. 32) ………………...……..….........Fr. Michael Jendrek 
Permanent Deacon ……………….……………Dcn.Doug Lovejoy 
Permanent Deacon ……………….………Dcn.Moise DeVillier, Jr. 
Parish Secretary (ext. 35)………………….……...Donna Wardrup 
Receptionist (ext. 21)……………………….. ..........  Jeanne Collins 
Office Assistant (ext. 23)……………………………Mara Barnett 
Accountant (ext. 22) ..................................................... Jean Phillips  
Maintenance (ext. 49)……………………………….. Bobby Jones 
Director of Adult Enrichment (ext. 33)……..…...Margaret Wood 
Director of Family & Fellowship Ministry (ext. 34)…Cyndi Zajic 
Graphics and Website Manager ………………...…...Sara Baron 

July 16, 2023 



Mon. 9:00 a.m. 
 

No Daily Mass 

Tues. 9:00 a.m. 
 
 

Communion Service 

Wed. 9:00 a.m. 
 

Communion Service 

Thurs.  9:00 a.m. Communion Service 

Fri. 9:00 a.m. Communion Service 

Sat. 5:00 p.m. For the repose of the soul of Bill 
Sargis 

Sun. 8:30 a.m.  For the repose of the soul of Chick 
Williamsom and for the intentions 
of our Parsihioners 

Sun. 10:30 a.m. For the repose of the soul of 
Patricia Rocker 

PRAY FOR: Moira Dehn, Sonny Cave, 
Dawn Witz, Brandon Peters, Linda Kline, 
Candy Turner, Paul McMenamin, Eric 
Massemei, Jr., John Cobis, Joseph 
Pazulski, Hazel Garland, Gene Baez, Bo 
Thoms,  Melia Sepeta, Gerry Deighan, 

Dorothy Wright, Brayden Chesnick, Richard Addair,  
Augusta Hunt, Tracy Joyce, Jenny Worrell,  Maria Witz, 
Morgan Earp, Oliver Moses Jaquez, Emma Webster, 
Tamara Huggins, Debi Greenfield, Thomas Scarduzio, 
Mike Greenwell, Liam O’Brien, Pauline Lukash, Lexi 
Woepler, Elizabeth Coe, Jessica Connell, Bradley Abell, 
Ricky Smith, Lauren Scalici, Edward Stromberg, Jr., Noah 
Haas, John Kelly, Bill Hoffman, Mary Markuski, Steve 
Arapian, Linda Markuski, Ken Carter, Pam Thayer, Geri 
McCarthy, Adam & Christine Palmer, Priscilla Snyder, 
Anita Stuck, Jim & Deb Powers, Steve Kuchta and for 
those on the prayer network.    

July 17th –July 23rd 

~ Pastor’s Note ~ 

 On Thursday, July 6th I was diagnosed with Covid 
and began taking the medicine Paxlovid, which lessens the 
side effects of Covid. I isolated myself at the rectory for five 
days. As I write this note on Tuesday, I have recovered and I 
am resuming my regular schedule. I thank Fr. Patrick 
Monahan and Fr. Michael Torpey for celebrating the Vigil and 
Sunday Masses and Ric Massemei for leading the 
Communion Service on Friday, July 7th.  

 Although I could not attend because of contracting 
Covid, a group of 25 persons, including parishioners and staff 
members gathered last Sunday, July 9th in Unity Hall for the 
Sacred Presence Workshop. The workshop was the most 
recent step we have taken in creating a Strategic Master Plan 
for our parish. A group of parishioners began meeting back in 
January with Becki Kaman and Wayne Hipley of the 
Archdiocesan Office for Parish Mission. 

 This past Sunday was the first time for some of the 
parishioners to participate in our strategic planning process. 
As we move forward in formulating our Strategic Plan the 
circle of parishioners and staff members participating will 
continue to grow, ultimately including the entire parish 
community. 

 At the workshop participants shared stories of their 
involvement as disciples here at Holy Family and why they 
have chosen to be a member here at Holy Family. Many of 
them spoke of how our parish’s participation in Winter Relief 
which provides shelter, meals, and hospitality for those 
persons who are homeless here in Anne Arundel County.  

 The goal of our Strategic Planning Process is to help 
parish staff members and each parishioner to become a more 
credible Disciple for Jesus Christ. Furthermore as a parish, 
our goal is to become more mission orientated and less of a 
maintenance oriented parish. The mission of our parish is to 
call, strengthen, equip, and send forth each parishioner  to go 
make disciples for Jesus, which is the mission that the risen 
Christ gives to His disciples after His Resurrection (MT 
28:19).  

 I invite you to “Pizza with Fr. Mike” on Wednesday, 
July 26th from 5pm-7pm in Unity Hall or if the weather is 
good , out on the terrace of Unity Hall. Please RSVP to Dodie 
Seppi at Dodie.Seppi@archbalt.org.  

  

Blessings, 
 
 

  

16th Sunday in Ordinary Time, July 22nd & 23rd 
 First Reading: Wisdom 12:13, 16-19 
 Responsorial Psalm: Psalm 86:5-6, 9-10, 15-16 
 Second Reading: Romans:8: 26-27 
 Gospel: Matthew 13:24-43 

HVAC CAMPAIGN: Sunday, July 2nd & July 9th, we have 
received $91,642.12. These gifts, combined with the $50,000 
from our reserve fund, gives us a total of $141,642.12 or 23% 
towards our goal of $630,000! We are tracking our parish’s 
progress in our HVAC Campaign with the two red 
thermometers in our narthex. The thermometers are on the 
two brick walls on the far right or left of the double doors that 
lead into our Church.  
 
THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT! Every dollar given 
during this two year campaign is cathedraticum free, which 
means every dollar will go toward the purchase and 
installation of our new HVAC System. If you would like to 
make your contribution thru Faith Direct, you can contribute to 
the maintenance collection on Faith Direct. If you would like 
assistance in choosing this option for the campaign, feel free 
to call the Parish Office.   

“The seed sown among thorns is the one who hears the 
word, but then worldly anxiety and the lure of riches choke 

the word and it bears no fruit. But the seed sown on rich soil 
is the one who hears the word and understands it, who in-

deed bears fruit and yields a hundred or sixty or thirtyfold.”  
Mt 13:22-23 



DAVIDSONVILLE, MD 

Sun. 
 

Adoration continues, Oratory 
Nursery 8:30am-11:30am, Nursery 
Children’s Liturgy of the Word, 10:30am 
Mass 
Baptisms 11:45am, Church 

Mon. Adoration continues, Oratory 
Rosary Group 6:30pm-7pm, Chapel 

Tues. Adoration continues, Oratory  
Caregiver Support Group, 10am, Library 
Men’s Group 7:30pm-8:30pm, Room 14 

Wed. Adoration continues, Oratory 

Thurs. 
 
 

Adoration continues, Oratory 
Men’s Group 6:15am-7am, Chapel 
 

Fri. 
 
 

Adoration continues, Oratory 
Friday Fellowship 9:30am, Lower Gallery 
Disciples in Christ 10am-11:30am,  
Rooms 12, 13 

Sat.  Adoration continues, Oratory 
Men’s Group 7am-8am, Room 10 

 
 
 
 

 
 

July 1st & 2nd 
 

Offertory $4,792 
Building & Maintenance (HVAC) $3,841 

Poor Box $1,609.94 
Attendance 646 

 
July 8th & 9th 

 

Offertory $5,735 
Building & Maintenance (HVAC) $4,457 

Poor Box $919.34 
Attendance 605 

 
Upcoming collections in July 

 July 15th & 16th - Missionary Cooperative Plan 

 July 29th & 30th - Catholic Schools AOB 
 
POOR BOX DONATIONS through Faith Direct is 
available.  Help those in need in South County through Holy 
Family’s St. Vincent de Paul Society.  You can add a donation 
weekly or monthly by using this link: membership.faithdirect.net/
enroll/MD61 or a one-time donation can be made.  

 

STEWARDSHIP 
FAITH DIRECT QR CODE 

PLEASE GIVE NOW 

 
 
 
 

 
HOLY FAMILY’S 11TH ANNUAL GOLF TOURNAMENT 
AND FUNDRAISER DINNER WITH SILENT AUCTION 

 

Date:  Monday, September 25, 2023   

Time:  Registration 7:45am/Tee Time 9:00am   

Place:  Renditions Golf Club, Davidsonville, MD   

Price:  $150 per player 

Visit our website for more information  

and to register. 
 
Questions? Please contact Chris Jedry at 443-474-8395 or 
email Jeds527@gmail.com.  

Flowers on the Altar 
In Loving Memory  

of 
Alexander Lemanski 

PARISH STRATEGIC MASTER PLAN 
 

SACRED PRESENCE WORKSHOP, JULY, 9, 2023 



15TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

HOLY HOUR: Exposition of the Blessed 
Sacrament, rosary, Thursdays from 7pm-8pm 
in the Chapel with and contemplation prayer 
Lectio Divina. We are on Summer break and 
will resume on September 14, 2023.  

PRAY THE ROSARY: Mondays at 6:30pm in 
the Chapel. Wednesdays at 5pm (during 
confessions) or 4:30pm Saturdays both in the 
Church. 

JOIN THE KNIGHTS OF 
COLUMBUS:  Have you considered or 

thought about joining the Knights of 
Columbus?  Membership in Knights allows 
you to strengthen our parish, give back to our 

community through charitable activities, and 
the ability to grow in your faith.  These are just some of the 
reasons to join our Council here at Holy Family.  Joining could 

not be easier than today.  You can join and complete the 
exemplification.  If you are ready to join please visit http://bit.ly/
Council8251.  To learn more or questions, let me know, Frank 

Klein, Grand Knight  koc8251@gmail.com.  We look forward to 
having you join our Council so we can continue our great works 
in the parish and community. 

HOLY FAMILY NURSERY: The 
nursery is  open for the 9:15am & 
11:15am Masses on Sunday for 
children between the ages of 2 and 5 
years. (Closed 4th of July weekend). 
NURSERY CAREGIVERS NEEDED 
AT HOLY FAMILY: We need adults 
(18 years or older) that are comfortable 
caring for children under 5 years of 
age.   
This is a paid position.   
Email familyministry@hfccmail.org. 
 

 Please make note that with the Summer Mass 
schedule in July and August the nursery will be 
open for the 8:30am and 10:30am Masses. 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION:  
Confessions at 5pm on Wednesday and 
on Saturday at 3:30pm in the Church 
confessional.  

CARING FOR CREATION 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 

 

 Please don’t forget the snacks for kids that go with the 
grocery bags from OLPH and Mt. Zion BREAKFAST CLUB 
Interfaith Ministry. We deliver food directly to those in need. 
Blessing for everything you all do.  

   
 
Chris Gordon - OFS - christophergordon@verizon.net 
  

MASS GREETERS!! YOU AND YOUR 
FAMILY OR YOU AND YOUR FRIENDS 
(also family)!  Be the "greeters" at the 
front doors of Holy Family Catholic Church 

before and at the end of weekend Masses. This is a wonderful 
way to help out at the Church and to be part of it's loving 
community.  Sign up on the Homepage of our website today! 
Thank you! 

FLOWER MEMORIALS:  To honor a loved 
one, living or deceased, in thanksgiving for 
blessings bestowed or for a special 
intention.  You are invited to offer a gift 
of flowers to adorn the sanctuary by the 
Tabernacle, the Blessed Mother, the Divine 
Mercy, or the Holy Family Statues by calling 

the parish office for available dates. Flower selections will be 
based on cost and availability. Minimum donation: Tabernacle: 
$80; Statues: $30. 

JOIN US FOR OUR SENIOR LUNCHEON 
“HONORING AMERICAN LINCHEON” 

WEDNESDAY, JULY 26, 2023  
 Noon -2pm 

RSVP BY JULY 23 TO SUE HICKMAN  
 410-507-5566 

https://email-mg.flocknote.com/c/eJwUyztOxDAQANDT2GU0H39mChcLUhpO4U0mxMKJETIFt0d7gLeXjEw5eCuYJEdOKuDPAmk3sYxqMTxlNyVgRshBaoia1LdCQAyJGBMmlAVZq2U5gOywqsEFOPrYvu4xbdnG5Xs55_x2_HC0OlqfbS79z9H6Pn7vrXWhiP6nfDzeMoACugCfV239Zf8DAAD___x1LW8
https://email-mg.flocknote.com/c/eJwUyztOxDAQANDT2GU0H39mChcLUhpO4U0mxMKJETIFt0d7gLeXjEw5eCuYJEdOKuDPAmk3sYxqMTxlNyVgRshBaoia1LdCQAyJGBMmlAVZq2U5gOywqsEFOPrYvu4xbdnG5Xs55_x2_HC0OlqfbS79z9H6Pn7vrXWhiP6nfDzeMoACugCfV239Zf8DAAD___x1LW8
mailto:koc8251@gmail.com
mailto:familyministry@hfccmail.org
mailto:christophergordon@verizon.net


CELEBRATORY BRICKS AT THE 
CHAPEL: Holy Family offers the 
opportunity to purchase a brick (4” x 8” 
$150 or 8” x 8” $250) in memory of a 

loved one or to celebrate a family achievement. Interested 
parties should contact Jeanne Collins, office receptionist, at 
rcpt@hfccmail.org. Forms are available on the Parish website, 
www.holyfamilychurch.com or through the Parish Office. The 
donation for a brick goes directly to Holy Family Catholic 
Church.  
 

 NEEDING TO FORM A BRICK COMMITTEE to sell the 
bricks on various weekends after all the Masses in the 
Upper Gallery. Interested parties can either call the Parish 
Office at 410-269-0586 (ext. 21 Jeanne Collins) or email 
her at rcpt@hfccmail.org.  

JULY 9, 2023 

MEN'S GROUPS: Fraternity, 
discussion and faith. We meet 
every other week.  Choose from a 
variety of meeting times. For more 
information and to find a time that 
works for you visit the Homepage 

on our website www.holyfamilychurch.com and scroll to the 
icon “Men’s Ministry” to get all the updates. 

QUESTION: A paten, a pall, a purificator, 
and a corporal are all liturgical objects. Do 
you know what each is used for at Mass?   

Answer to Last Week’s Question about the 
meaning of “Consubstantial”: 

“Consubstantial” means “of the same substance” or “one in 
being,” and describes the relationship that exists within The 
Blessed Trinity of God The Father, The Son, and The Holy Spirit. 
The term was first used in the early Church at the Council of 
Nicaea in 325 as part of the Nicene Creed, which we recite at 
Mass today. 

FRIDAY FELLOWSHIP: Join us on Fridays 
after daily Mass in the Lower Level Gathering 
Space! Join us for cards and games (to be 
selected weekly).  Email Cyndi at 
familyministry@hfccmail.org or call the Parish 
Office during business hours. 

SEW TIME: Our next meeting is on 
Tuesday, July 18, 2023 at 6:30pm in 
HF rooms 12 & 13 (new members 
welcome and no sewing experienced 
needed).  We will be working on 
community projects and items for our 

holiday sale.  For more information please contact Barbara 
Harmel at barbara.harmel@gmail.com or Pam Hines 
at hinesjp@verizon.net.  

ATTENTION VOLUNTEERS: We are asking 
all volunteers to log into 
their www.VIRTUSOnline.org accounts and 
update their contact Information and 
complete any required training or 

acceptance of “Statement of Policy” and “Code of 
Conduct." Contact Louisa.Woolery@hfccmail.org if 
assistance is needed.  

ATTENTION NEW MOTHERS: We asked 
targeted families for your input and 
suggestions on how to make our parish 
more family friendly and we are happy to 
announce that we are providing a room for 
nursing mothers to use during Mass. A 
television has been installed in the 
Serenity Room, located on the lower level 

of the Church, to livestream the Mass. Directional signs will 
be posted in order to locate the room.  

“ SERENITY ROOM”  

DEACON DOUG’S Q & A 

WOMEN'S MINISTRY:  Are you 
looking for sisters in Christ to share 
in faith and friendship? A place 
where you can ask for prayers and 

know you will be lifted up and supported in any way 
possible. A place where you can grow in your knowledge of 
scripture and how it applies to your daily life.  Contact 
Margaret Wood at margaret.wood@hfccmail.org and find 
out how to participate in this beautiful ministry.  

EUCHARISTIC RENEWAL: 
YEAR OF THE PARISH: At the 
beginning of July, the Precious 
Blood was ministered to 
parishioners at Mass for the 

first time since the pandemic. It had been over 3 years 
since the laity was able to drink from the chalice. The joy 
on parishioners’ faces, as they approached the Eucharistic 
Minister, was uplifting and all-telling. We are blessed with 
the gift of the Eucharist. May we drink deeply of God’s 
Love, may it transform us, and may we in turn be loving 
witnesses of Christ in our environments. 

Ponder in Prayer: “Body of Christ, save me. Blood of 

Christ, inebriate me.” – from the Anima Cristi prayer 

Visit https://www.eucharisticrevival.org. 

HVAC FUNDRAISER RAFFLE: Knights 
of Columbus Council 8251 HVAC 
Fundraiser Raffle tickets still on sale while 
they last! 1st prize $2500, 2nd prize 
$1000, and 3rd prize $500. Only selling 
100 tickets; price is $100 per ticket (cash, 
check made out to KofC Council 8251, or 

Venmo to @Knights-ColumbusSouthCounty).  Net 
proceeds go to Parish HVAC fund.  Winners will be 
chosen on Donut Sunday September 10th and need not 
be present to win!  Tickets available by calling 443-454-
3805, by e-mail to koc8251@gmail.com , or in the Narthex 
the weekend of August 12th & 13th (if not sold 
out).  HVAC depends on us so let's have fun helping to 
pay for it!  

mailto:rcpt@hfccmail.org
mailto:barbara.harmel@gmail.com
mailto:hinesjp@verizon.net
http://www.virtusonline.org/
mailto:Louisa.Woolery@hfccmail.org
https://www.eucharisticrevival.org
mailto:koc8251@gmail.com


15TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

SUMMER MASS SCHEDULE  
  

 Saturday Vigil Mass: 
5pm, Church 

  
 Sunday 8:30am  

& 10:30am (livestreamed) 
Masses, Church 

(Thru August 26th & 27th) 

SUMMER VACATIONS:  You don't 
have to miss Mass while on vacation 
or travelling this summer or any time 
of the year.  Visit https://
catholicmasstime.org/ to find a church 
near you!  

OLPH FOOD PANTRY It’s that 
time again that our South 
County Interfaith group, called 
the Breakfast Club, 
which supports the people and 
children in south Anne Arundel 
County begins their ministry. 
With the help of the good folks at 
Our Lady Of Perpetual 
Help, bags of groceries are 
assembled and then distributed. 
Monday thru Friday we deliver 
breakfast and on Fridays we 

set up tables and distribute groceries (enough for 
weekend) to the folks in need at the mobile home parks in 
South County. What can you do to help? Well, in addition 
to whatever groceries you normally donate into the blue 
carts, could you please add some children’s snacks from 
our wish list? These could be health bars, juice boxes, 
Lunchables,  individual packets of cookies or whatever you 
think that they would like. Please mark them “Breakfast 
Club.”  
 
We need your help!  You can volunteer by calling the 
Parish Office at 410-269-0586 and ask for Jeanne Collins 
or email Chris Gordon at christophergordon@verizon.net. 
For the rest of the Summer we will be ensuring the people 
who need it the most get the food they need. Nobody 
should be hungry. Thank you so much for your help and 
generosity as always.    
 
Pantries current needs are: Pancake mix & syrup, 
canned tuna, canned black beans, diced tomatoes, 
Penne-elbow macaroni, 1lb bags of rice, and peanut 
butter (18oz.). 
  
Please leave pantry donations in the blue grocery carts 
outside the Church or in the Narthex. Please check 
expirations dates, we cannot accept expired foods and 
lightly bag donations for easier deliver to the pantry. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

OUR DAILY BREAD CASSEROLES  
 

Casserole pans will be available on the tables in the 
Narthex and under the blue grocery cart outside the 
Church (weather allowing) this weekend and 22nd & 
23rd.  
 

Don’t forget that casseroles must be returned 
frozen the weekend of July 29th & 30th. 

 

 VOLUNTEERS needed to collect the frozen 
casseroles before Masses. Come 10 minutes early 
and load casseroles onto the cart and put them in the 
freezer in Unity Hall about 10 minutes after Mass 
starts.     

 To help drive to Baltimore, load your car with 
casseroles and drive to Our Daily Bread and once you 
are there, they will help you unload.  Takes about 2 
hours.  

 
For more information, please contact Linda Wilk 

at linda.wilk@wilkworld.net.  

SCHOOL OF THE 
INCARNATION, our 
regional Catholic School, 
has limited openings for 
grades PreK4-7th.  Call for 

availability in other grades  to 410-519-2285. It's not to late 
to apply.  We are currently enrolling for the 2023-2024 
school year.  

https://catholicmasstime.org/to
https://catholicmasstime.org/to

